

Rolling Hills-Glencairn Community Service, Inc. 1126 Sidney St., Oak Harbor, WA 98277

360-678-7446 EMAIL: rollinghills@oakharbor.net

WEBSITE: rollinghillsglencairn.com

Annual Newsletter May 2020

Dear Members;

Website Information

This is a time of great uncertainty in our world and in our community. We have had restrictions placed upon us by the Governor's Stay Home, Stay Healthy order which we are learning to navigate. This newsletter will outline some of the Board's current plans for community budgets, facilities, meetings and projects. Be aware, these plans are tentative and may change based on updated guidelines.

rollinghillsglencairn.com

We just launched our new web page. It contains past newsletters, approved board meeting minutes, budgets, by-laws, clubhouse & pool applications, schedules and reservations, water system information, community contact info and so much more!

It will be updated frequently as restrictions are lifted and altered. So, for the most current information regarding our community facilities watch it closely.



Due to restrictions of groups greater than 10 persons gathering, <u>the</u> <u>June 6, 2020 annual board meeting has been canceled.</u> All voting for the 2020-21 budget and trustee elections will be held by absentee paper ballot which is included in this mailing. Please fill out both halves of the ballot and return it to the office before **June 6th, 2020** so your vote can be counted. Detailed instructions are included on the ballot form.

The **2020-21 proposed operating budget** is included for your consideration. In March 2020, at the monthly board meeting, the board decided to increase the dues by \$10 per month. At the April 2020 "virtual" board meeting, the board voted to overturn the previous month's decision and defer the increase due to the hardship caused by COVID 19 on many families in the community. This dues increase would have primarily been allocated to the community's reserve fund. Therefore, our proposed annual operating budget has not been impacted and is comparable to the 2019-20 budget minus the 2019 Special Assessment. Future rate changes will be re-considered next spring.

There are 3 **Board of Trustee Positions** open. Eugene Hartman, Dan Kelly & Steve Baker's positions expire on June 30, 2020. They have graciously offered to run for another 3-year term. Nominations may also be made by "Write-in" on the enclosed ballot. If you have questions regarding board member responsibilities or if you are considering volunteering, please call one of the board members listed below for more information.

Board of Trustees:

PRESIDENT:	EUGENE HARTMAN	360-678-3306
VICE PRESIDENT:	KATHLEEN PARVIN	360-969-5746
SECRETARY:	CHRIS OTTO	360-632-3420
TREASURER:	DAN KELLY	360-678-6066
TRUSTEE:	BOB SIMPSON	360-678-4706
TRUSTEE:	FRANKLIN WALLS	360-678-6210
TRUSTEE:	CAROL GOETH	360-969-3180
TRUSTEE:	STEVEN BAKER	360-929-1498

Pool Closed for Memorial Day Weekend

See the PINK insert in this newsletter or rollinghillsgelncairn.com for more Information & Applications for the 2020 Swim Season.